Dear Anne, 
 
We are writing to you regarding the roadworks that have been causing chaos for residents across Edgware and Edgwarebury. 
 
Whilst some of these have been caused by council roadworks there have also been considerable works along the A41, which as you know is managed by TfL. 
 
Earlier this year there were extensive roadworks on the A41 from May. These works meant that many children taking GCSEs and A Levels were incredibly late to school. This caused a great deal of stress to the children and parents. Some of the roads in Edgwarebury were effectively completely cut off which could have been avoided if TFL had undertaken proper consultation at the outset. We also believe that there were errors within the consultation materials on dates, timings, and locations.
 
After these works were completed, more works then popped up on the A5 which caused huge issues as it created a complete standstill on Station Road and Edgware High Street. These works went on for a long time and some residents reported it taking them up to 2 hours to complete a 20-minute journey. 
 
We are asking that TfL work with the council to ensure that in the future these disruptions are minimised and that there is better consultation and communication with residents. 
 
We have also raised this with Barnet Council but we would be grateful if, as our London Assembly Member, you could raise these concerns with TfL and Mayor Khan. 
 
Our residents deserve an end to this ongoing chaos.
 
Regards, 
 
Cllr Shuey Gordon
Cllr Lachhya Gurung 
Cllr Nick Mearing-Smith
Cllr Lucy Wakeley
Cllr Sarah Wardle 

